Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
The Valerin Group, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: December 3, 2019, 5:00 p.m.

PLACE: Archbold Biological Station, 123 Main Drive, Venus, FL 33960

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No. 441519-1

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is holding a public hearing regarding proposed safety improvements on U.S. 27 (S.R. 25) from Glades County Line to south of Horn Road in Highlands County. Project improvements include resurfacing the roadway and modifying median openings, turn lanes and driveways along U.S. 27. The proposed project also includes drainage improvements and installing new signage and updating pavement markings.

The hearing will be held on Tuesday, December 3, 2019, at the Archbold Biological Station, 123 Main Drive, Venus, FL 33960. There will be an open house at 5:00 p.m. during which staff will be available to discuss the project and answer questions, followed by a formal presentation at 6:00 p.m. The FDOT is conducting this public hearing to give interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, and social, economic and environmental effects of the proposed improvements.

Participants may provide their verbal comments after the presentation to all present. Participants may also provide verbal comments directly to a court reporter before and after the formal presentation. Written comments may be submitted at the hearing, mailed to Kellie Spurgeon, P.E., FDOT District One, 801 North Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, or emailed to kellie.spurgeon@dot.state.fl.us. Comments must be received no later than December 13, 2019 to become part of the project’s public record.

The FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. People who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI Coordinator, at 1(863)519-2287 or cynthia.sykes@dot.state.fl.us at least seven days prior to the hearing. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact us using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: There is no agenda.

For more information, you may contact: Kellie Spurgeon, P.E. at 1(863)519-2654 or kellie.spurgeon@dot.state.fl.us.
